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                            Highnam Parish Council
       Lassington Oak                                  Highnam ~ Linton ~ Over ~ Lassington


Minutes of a Meeting of  Highnam Parish Council held in The Old School 
on Tuesday 13th July 2010 at 7.30pm.

Present: Cllrs R Hanbury (Chairman), D Davies, M Heenan, Y Watkins, D Nelson, E Keene
In attendance: Mrs J Rosam (Clerk), Cllr P Awford, Mr P Taylor (FC Highnam ) and member of the public Mrs J Storey

Before the meeting the Chairman noted the sudden and sad death of Mr Tom Fenton, a prominent figure in the village and deputy chairman of the Parish Council for a number of years.  His death was devastating for all those who knew him and would leave a big gap in terms of leadership and knowledge in the community.

Before the business of the meeting, a maximum of 15 minutes will be allowed for questions and comments from members of the public: Topics covered included cars being driven on the cycle path, litter bins in bus shelters and a recent planning application.  The Chairman thanked Mrs Storey for organising another very successful Community Fun Day.  

1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs A Campbell and M McGillion.
2. Members of the Council are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business set 
out below.


None
3. Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th June 2010.


The minutes were received and signed by the Chairman as an accurate record.
4. Presentation by Phil Taylor, Chairman of FC Highnam, on the current position of the club’s 
grant applications and to consider a proposed lease.

Mr Taylor updated Council on the current fund raising and grant applications that were 
taking place to provide new football club changing rooms.  It was agreed to provide a letter 
of support for grant applications.  However, Council did not agree to provide financial 
support at present as it was felt that the project should aim to stay within its budget.  
Clerk to look at the possibility of reclaiming VAT on the club’s behalf.  Council was happy 
for goal posts to be installed if necessary and confirmed that it still wishes to be included in 
the drawing up of the lease with Tewkesbury BC.  
5.
County Councillor’s Report

Cllr Awford reported that the County Council has to make £6.7 million savings.  However, 
the resurfacing of the B4215 through the village is not under threat.  He now sits on the 
North Police Area Authority and the Regional Flood Defence Committee.  He will continue 
to support Council in their negotiations with Glos Highways to provide an improved barrier 
on the cycle path.
6.
District Councillor’s Report

Cllr Davies reported that the Regional Spatial Strategy has been revoked and an interim 
housing strategy agreed.  Tewkesbury, Cheltenham and Gloucester Borough Councils will 
continue to work with the Joint Core Strategy.  (More information available from Clerk).
7.
Clerk’s Report
· A profit of £1,927.37 from the Community Day was reported.
· Next meeting of the Newent and Area Neighbourhood Panel on Tues 31st August, 
7pm at Huntley Village Hall.

· Annual Report of the Gloucestershire Branch of the Campaign to Protect Rural England.

· Gloucestershire Playing Field Association, reception for Sir Henry Elwes KCVO on Fri 10th September at Stanway House.

· Gloucestershire Chief Constable, Mr Tony Melville – presentation on Tue 14th September in Gambier Parry Hall.

· Training days and Newsletter from the Gloucestershire Association of Parish and Town Councils.
8.
Co-option of new parish councillor
‘In view of the special nature of the business to be 
transacted, it is advisable in the public interest that the press and public be temporarily 
excluded and they will be instructed to withdraw’.

This item was moved to the end of the meeting.  It was agreed to invite the applicant to the 
next meeting for interview.
9.
Grounds

Update on Oakridge footpath and landscaping- Clerk 

A grant of £2,000 has been offered by Tewkesbury BC, £3,000 less than hoped for.  The 
Clerk was therefore asked to continue with grant applications.  


The Clerk had spoken to Rob Hainsworth at TBC who was happy to help with replanting of 
bulbs in November.  She would contact the primary school to see if they wished to be 
involved.
10.
Highways  

A letter had been circulated from Mark Harper MP concerning the hatching at Linton 
Lodge.


Council agreed that it still wishes speed to be monitored on the B4215, Clerk to follow up.

11.
Community Centre – 
Cllr Watkins reported on plans to install a Wi-Fi hotspot in the 
Gambier Parry Hall and asked about cabling.  There were no other major issues relating to 
the Management Trust.
12.
Planning 
	10/00636/FUL
	Mr & Mrs Wood
	16 Williams Orchard, Highnam
	Single Storey rear extension

	10/00582/FUL
	Mr S Johnson
	12 Popes Meade
	Conservatory to rear of property



No objections.


New application received after circulation of agenda:

	
10/00733/FUL
	Mr M Trigg-Hogarth
	1 Gordon Close, Highnam
	Proposed summer house



Objection:  due to its scale and the impact that it will have on adjoining neighbours.  
Council is concerned that it will set a precedent for this type of development in the village 
which it considers to be out of keeping with the village character.  It is also concerned about 
the potential usage of such a building.

13.
Finance  




Invoices for payment:
	
Standing orders RBS a/c
	Cheque
	Power
	 

	28/07/2010
	JA Rosam - salary
	s/o
	13
	£457.00

	Cheques - RBS a/c

	13/07/2010
	Glos Playing Fields Association - competition entry
	998
	s137
	£5.00

	13/07/2010
	HCCT - room hire May/June/July 2010
	999
	19
	£64.00

	13/07/2010
	Gloucestershire County Council - Parish Plan maps
	1000
	16
	£51.70

	13/07/2010
	WJ Gough grass cutting
	1001
	4
	£70.00

	13/07/2010
	Jobs 4 U - bus shelters
	1002
	13
	£451.95

	13/07/2010
	Guy Shankster - gardening
	1003
	4
	£270.75

	 
	
	
	
	£1,322.40

	 
	Recreation Ground Project
	 
	 
	 

	13/07/2010
	Greenfields Garden Services Ltd - wet pour
	29
	14
	£551.08

	13/07/2010
	Greenfields Garden Services Ltd - safety inspection
	30
	14
	£47.00

	 
	 
	 
	 
	£598.08



Additional invoices:

	13/07/2010
	FC Highnam (Community Day)
	1004
	s137
	£1,000.00

	13/07/2010
	Mrs H Watkins (Community Day)
	1005
	s137
	£10.00

	13/07/2010
	Mrs A Campbell – signs, recreation ground project
	32
	14
	£37.40



All agreed


Bank reconciliation 
	
Bank reconciliation July 2010

	RBS Account

	Balance at bank 28/05/2010
	£19,689.20
	Payments July 2010
	£1,322.40

	Payments June 2010
	£1,117.21
	Restricted funds
	£12,512.09

	Receipts June 2010
	£1,487.46
	Operating balance
	£6,224.96

	Balance at bank 28/06/2010
	£20,059.45
	 
	 

	Co-Op accounts

	Community Direct Plus
	
	Business Select 14 Day
	 

	Balance at 04/06/2010
	£237.75
	Balance at 07/07/2010
	£12,516.61

	Recreation Ground Project

	Balance at 28/05/2010
	£4,583.58
	Payments July 2010
	£598.08

	Payments June 2010
	£3,424.40
	Uncleared cheque
	£232.65

	Receipts June 2010
	£1,309.42
	Operating balance
	£1,637.87



Agreed


It was agreed that Cllr M Heenan would become a cheque signatory to replace Cllr Head.

14.
Residual items.  

The Clerk agreed to set up an e-mail distribution list of residents who want to be kept 
informed of Parish Council issues.
The meeting closed at 9.15pm

Next Meeting: Tuesday 7th September 2010 (Please note change of date)
Signed_______________________________________   Date _________________________
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